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Dec. 29, 2021
To Whom It May Concern

R.e.:  COVID-19 Vaccination Priority for Doctors of Optometry
The Louisiana Department of Health (LDH) is following the Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices’ (ACIP) recommendations for COVID-19 vaccination priority, as accepted by the Centers for Disease Control (CDC).  These guidelines state that “health care personnel” defined as “paid and unpaid persons serving in health care settings who have the potential for direct or indirect exposure to patients or infectious material” be prioritized for the COVID vaccine1.  Doctors of optometry, categorized as physicians by the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services, serve in inpatient and outpatient health care settings with the potential for direct and indirect exposure to patients or infectious material, including the COVID-19 virus, and are included in LDH’s Phase 1a/1b priority.  
Frontline providers caring directly for COVID patients in hospital settings and residents of long-term care facilities are prioritized first.  Of all medical specialties, ophthalmology and by extension optometry, as well, since both provide the same primary medical eye care, use the same equipment, and are in the same proximity to patients, have been found to be the third most at risk for contracting COVID-19, behind only anesthesiology and emergency medicine2, and are therefore at significant risk of unwittingly transmitting the virus.  The American Optometric Association’s Health Policy Institute (HPI) also has data indicating a 300% increase in doctors of optometry reporting that they or their staff had been diagnosed or tested positive for COVID-19 during a three-month period from June to September3.  Thus, all eye care providers and their staffs should be prioritized accordingly.
Doctors of optometry have played, and continue to play, a critical, but high-risk, frontline role in caring for Louisiana’s citizens during this unprecedented public health emergency, and the tremendous efforts of LDH, area hospitals, and other health care facilities and personnel are applauded and greatly appreciated during this challenging time.  Please contact our office for additional information or with any questions.
Sincerely,
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Chris Wroten, O.D.

President - Louisiana State Board of Optometry Examiners

References:

1https://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/volumes/69/wr/mm6949e1.htm
2Eldred, S. "Which Specialties Are at Highest Risk for Contracting COVID-19?” www.medscape.com,
May 14, 2020; (https://www.medscape.com/viewarticle/930553nlid=135543_5653&src=wnl_newsalrt_daily_200514_MSCPEDIT&uac=113035CN&impID=2381720&faf=1)
3https://www.aoa.org/AOA/Documents/Advocacy/HPI/Emergency%20Department%20Diversio
n%20Brief.pdf)
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